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President's Message  

Another wonderful Woodcarvers Show completed. So 
many dedicated individuals that helped throughout the 
event, and so many talented carvers presenting their great 
works of art. I hope all that attended enjoyed it as much as I 
did.  Some recognition and Thank you’s are in order: 

 Frank Campbell – I hope everyone got a chance to see 
some of Frank’s great carvings. He was a fine 
representation for our Featured Carver for 2016! 

 Show Awards: 

Beginners Class – First place ribbon to Sara Ogedgeve 
for “Alice in Wonderland” 

 2nd place ribbon to Pat Dorr for “University of Montana 
Mascot” 

Advanced Class – 1st place to Dan Henry for his “Bark 
Lighthouse” 

 2nd place to Denis Miller for his “NW Coast Spoon” 

  3rd place to Tom Henry for “Humming Birds” 

Open Class – 1st place to Everett Carter for his “Santa’s 
New Ride” 

 2nd place to Frank Campbell for his “Camel Rocker” 

  3rd place to Donna Miller for her “Sleepy Santa” 

Caricature Class – 1st place to Bob Lanning for his “Cowboy Scene  

2nd place to Sara O for her “Mad Hatter” 
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  3rd place to Lou Wakefield for his “The Last Chance” 

Fantasy Class – 1st place to Bob Lanning for his “Fairy Scene” 

 2nd place to Dan Henry for his “Sleeping Wizard” 

Relief Class – 1st place to Lou Wakefield for his “Fishing Eagle” 

Chip Carving Class – 1st place to Tony Rizutto for his multi-carved chip carving 

Wildlife Class – 1st place to Shari Fisher for her “Wolf Mask” 

Woodburning Class – 1st place to Mike Stephens for his “Celtic Knot Green Man” 

 2nd place to Lou Wakefield for his “Howling Wolf” 

Vendor’s Choice Award – Al Copeland for his “Blue Gill Fish” 

Carousel Award – Everett Carter for his “Santa’s New Ride” 

50+ Center Award – Darryl Hanson for his “Framed Tree House” 

Henry Memorial Award – Donna Miller 

Capital Trophy Choice Award – Bob Curtis for his “Whimsical House With Bird” 

People’s Choice Award – Everett Carter for his “Santa’s New Ride” 

 Our Capitol Woodcarver’s organization awarded two “Lifetime Awards” this year to 
people have contributed to our group by their long standing leadership. Those new 
Lifetime Members for 2016 are: Bethel Henry and Jim Harris. Congratulations!! 

 Ken Lake will be our Featured Carver for 2017. I understand that Ken is going to 
need to ask for some of his carvings back from Family members in order to show us all 
many of his past carvings. Ken is one of our outstanding Chip Carvers, but is all so very 
talented in other carvings as well. We look forward to seeing all of his wonderful 
carvings. 

Thank You’s to the following for all their hard work at the Show: 

Everett Koontz and Lou Wakefield – Co-Chairs of the Event 

Bob Fisher, Laurie Ladd, and Patti Ashford for their dedicated work at the Raffle 
table. 
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Kathie Dalton and Pat Dorr for the time dedicated to ensuring a smooth and 
successful presentation of the carving Awards. 

 Denis Miller (and Donna) for putting on a great dinner event. The food was delicious 
and the cake was fantastic! 

 To the Vendors for helping to support our organization and for the opportunity for many 
of us to improve our carving skills. We appreciate Cascade Carvers Supply, Blue 
Ribbon Woodcarving Supply, and Drake Knives. Thank you very much!! 

 To all the exhibitors who manned their tables for two full days. We thank you 
dedicated individuals, who without your support we could not have a successful Show. 

 To all the officers of the club for their help in so many ways during the course of the 
Show, the time leading up to the Event, and the cleanup afterwards. We thank you! 

 To the Center 50+ Staff for all their support at our event and leading up to it. We are so 
lucky to be able to meet and hold our event at this wonderful facility. Thank you very 
much!! 

 The following people are Raffle Ticket winners, but were not available at the time we 
drew tickets. Please get in touch with me or plan on attending the April meeting to pick 
up your raffle prizes. 

Olsen – Tiki carving & golf club 

Tim Flora – 3 pieces of cottonwood bark 

James McCaston – 3 wind spinners 

Debby Barnald – carved blue dog 

Lisa – exacto kit & small Niji knife kit 

Tim Crowder – Mini carving/drill kit 

I would like to correct and earlier announcement made in our Monthly Newsletter. The 
2016 Woodcarving Cruise to Alaska was incorrectly stated that pricing for the event 
was from $2200 - $3900 per person (depending upon accommodations chosen). Those 
prices are actually per cabin which includes two people. If you would like more 
information about this cruise started by our own Jeff Harness, please contact Kay 
Sabine at goosehollo@aol.com. Carving will consist of two 3 hour session on two sailing 
days with instructor Jeff Harness. Cruise will be on the Celebrity Solstice sailing from 
Seattle, WA on August 26, 2016. 

mailto:goosehollo@aol.com
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 Finally, I would like to thank Bob Harris who puts together this newsletter each and 
every month. Thank you so much Bob! 

 Thank you all, once again, for those that participated in our Annual Show. It was a 
great show and couldn’t have been do 

 Sincerely, Jack Dalton 

  Don’t forget to get started on your Christmas ornaments for 2016. We provide 
ornaments for the 50+ Center as a way of paying for our meeting space and 
Woodcarving Show during the year. We also use the ornaments as a fund raising 
opportunity when we sell them at fall holiday shows. You can contact Dave Disselbrett 
for additional information. 

 Club Meetings:  Last Tuesday of each month: No meetings in Aug or December 

For those that might be interested---the Salem Senior Center has a woodcarving 
session every Friday from 1:00 to 4:00 upstairs.  A great bunch of people that are willing 
to help out, if you ask.  Very generous group of folks! 
The Silverton Silverchip Carvers meet Wednesday’s, 1 to 4 at the Silverton Art 
Association.  $2 per session.  A chance to carve and chat.  For more Info, call Dave 
Stand (503-873-4512). 
  
Everett Koontz is hosting an open carving session on Mondays, 9:30-3:00 at his home:  
2970 Hollyberry Lane SE Salem. Bring a sack lunch and a project to work on. Special 
classes occur during the year so check ahead to make sure it is okay to be there. 
  
Local Wood Supplier:  Jerry Harris, Dallas, Or.  503-884-7905, Email:  
grich912@aol.com 

  
 
Carving classes with Dave Disselbrett at the Center 50+ from 6:45 to 8:45 PM (503-
390-3010). Cost is, $5 per session for  Mondays.   Wednesdays,  9 AM to Noon, $7 per 
session, Classes are in the craft room. Projects of choice.  Center 50+ Salem.  
 

“Bored” Dinners and Breakfasts Several carvers started gathering for a Friday Night 

Dinner and a Saturday morning breakfast at various locations around the valley. It's a 
chance to go to some places that you may not normally go and to be with friends. 
Everyone is welcome for these no-host gatherings. The only requirement is bring your 
appetite!!! The following is the schedule of upcoming gatherings.  
 
Bored Breakfasts: 8 AM 
 
2016 Schedule for Bored Dinners 
    Friday May 13th                Olive Garden, Salem 
    Friday June 3rd                Novak's, Albany 

mailto:grich912@aol.com
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     Friday July 22    Frank n' Steins, Mt Angel    6:00 PM (Steaks!!) 
  
Bored Breakfasts 
    Sunday April 2                   Almost Home, Salem 
    Saturday April 30              Sassy Onion, Salem 
    Saturday May 21              Elmer's, Market Street, Salem 
    Saturday June 25             Annette's, West Salem 
 
 If any questions call Dave Disselbrett (503-390-9125) or Ken Lake (503-851-7468) 
 
Presenter for April:  Donna Miller:  Painting in depth 

Treats: for April:  Bob Lanning,  Don Fromherz .   Only two signed up and only One 
early sign up for last month. Please pitch in and tell Denis Miller you want to do your 
share and volunteer for one meeting a year you will help return the many treats you 
have received from your co-carvers.  Thanks. 

 

 Upcoming Events: 

.June 10-12 Kennewick, Washington Tri Cities Woodcarvers' annual Rendezvous. Bob Gough (509) 460-
1647. 

 Aug 18-21 West Glacier Carving Rendezvous, West Glacier KOA, 355 Halfmoon Flats Road, West 
Glacier, MT 59936. 

 September 15-18, Oregon Woodcarvers Rendezvous. Canyonview Camp, 13000 Finlay Rd NE, Silverton, 
OR 97381. Everett Koontz (503-581-8428), koontzde@hotmail.com; and Dave Disselbrett (503-390-
9125), disselbret@aol.com.  
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